

Hello dear praying friends.

Here we are mid-June, half way through the year already. We are so thankful for what the Lord has done in our lives so far this year and for all He has allowed us to be a part of.

The month of April was a busy month for our family. We started the month off filling in for a pastor in GA who had been hospitalized. We were blessed to preach, sing and present our burden while we were there.

Sis. Deanna and I celebrated our 14th wedding anniversary on the 4th of April. Sis. Deanna was also able to throw her sister a baby shower as well. I was able to travel to Mississippi to pick up a missionary family and then travel back to AL with them and replace the transmission in their truck there. There were also several opportunities to preach and present in AL and MS as well.

During the month of May in between meetings, I was able to fly to SD and replace the roof on a motorhome for another missionary in preparation for their summer ministry work. While there, I was also able to preach and present in two churches as well as meet up with and try to encourage several church planters. It is amazing how God allows divine hindrances in our lives to teach us lessons that we can later use for His honor and glory. We are thankful for the skills we learned back in January by our roof blowing off that prepared us to be a help to others.

The last part of May and the beginning of June were spent in Roanoke, AL helping with the WHO WILL GO? camp. This is a camp that is geared towards encouraging young people to missions and then training them in areas that will help them as they serve the Lord. While there, we were blessed to see several young people surrender their lives to God and missions as well as seeing 4 young people trust the Lord as their Saviour!

As I am writing this letter, we are at our home church where I will be filling in for my pastor tonight as he is out of

> be heading to north GA where I will help teach by Mark Wheeler at Wahoo Baptist

town preaching a meeting. Later this week we will bass quitar at a music camp put on Church. Braylen, Elijah, and Dakota will be taking part in the camp as well as they are trying to learn to play music for the glory of God. We are thankful they have a desire to play music and to use it to serve the Lord.

When we leave GA, we will be making our way north to RI where we will be helping with a Gospel Crusade taking place that will result in a church plant being started in Providence, RI. Several churches and individuals are coming together to do this work. We are thankful to have a part in it and are excited to see what God is going to do through these efforts. While in RI, we will be able to present our ministry in several churches in the surrounding areas. Please pray for fruitful meetings and for souls to be saved.

Over the past few months God has given us several new supporters, and our current support level is 34%. We praise the Lord for what He has done. We have a goal to reach 85% by the end of the year, and we know that with God we can see this goal met.

The family has been doing well and enjoying life on the road. During the Who Will Go? camp our daughter Braylen surrendered her life to be a missionary, and God has already settled a placed of service in her heart. We are excited to see what God has in store for her.

## PRAYER REQUESTS

- our boys to be saved
- safety as we travel
- Gospel crusade in RI
- a full calendar
- support to be raised
- souls to be saved and lives changed and surrendered to God's will

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support. We look forward to seeing What God has in store for the future.

In His service, The Hewett Family

Sending Church: Faith Baptist Church

P.O. Box 132 Harriman, TN 37748 Pastor Tim Giddens Ph.423-363-0306

Contact information:

Caleb and Deanna Hewett P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30157 770-710-1456 calebhewett@mwbm.org

Support Address:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517

706-654-2818 www.MWBM.org